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GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

January 5, 2016
A meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Michael DeVries.  The meeting was held in the Township Hall.  The following were present: Supervisor Michael DeVries, Clerk Edward Robinette, Treasurer David Van Dyke, Trustees Rusty Merchant, Robert Roth, David Pierangeli, and Lee Van Popering.  There were two people in the audience.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.

2.
BRIEF PUBLIC COMMENT.  


There was no public comment. 

3.
APPROVE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF DECEMBER 15, 2015.

Lee Van Popering, seconded by Rusty Merchant, moved approval of the minutes as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
4.
CONSIDER CASH DISBURSEMENTS.

Rusty Merchant, seconded by Lee Van Popering, moved approval of the cash disbursements as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
5.
CONSIDER BILLS TO BE PAID.

Lee Van Popering, seconded by Rusty Merchant, moved payment of the bills as presented.   The motion passed unanimously.

6.
DISCUSSION OF ASSESSING AUDIT.

Supervisor DeVries reviewed the favorable results of the audit of the Grand Rapids Township assessing records that was conducted by the State Tax Commission.  
 
7.
CONSIDER AUTHORIZATION OF THE PROPOSAL FROM LUSCIOUS LANDSCAPED FOR PARK AND LAWN MAINTENANCE TO BE RENEWED FOR 2016.  

Lee Van Popering, seconded by Robert Roth, moved to renew the park and lawn maintenance contract with Luscious Landscaped for three years at the price of $42,984.04 per year. The motion passed unanimously.

8.
BOARD COMMENTS.  Supervisor DeVries and Clerk Robinette attended the County Commission meeting this morning and are pleased to report the election of James Saalfeld as the Chair of the County Commission.
9.
PUBLIC COMMENTS.  Gerald Miller, a resident of Cascade Township, updated the board on the activities of the County Conservation District.  Mr. Miller is the Vice Chair of the Board of Directors of the Conservation District.  There are currently two vacancies on their board and they are seeking interested applicants.
10.
ADJOURNMENT.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:14 pm.
Edward J. Robinette, Clerk
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